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UNDER THE BIG TOP 
  

The Pote s Notes 
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CAN PLAY

Clearing the Way,  
So Kids Can  
Play

OFFICIAL CALL OF THE POTENTATE: 
NOBILITY OF ZENOBIA 

MONTHLY STATED MEETING 
SPECIAL ELECTION  

Thursday, May 12 
at 8048 Broadstone Boulevard 

Perrysburg, OH 43551 
Stated Meeting 7:30 p.m. 

ATTEST: RICHARD G. FRIES, RECORDER 

Zenobia Web site: www.zenobiashriners.com

Greetings Nobles, 
As the April showers are wrapping up and the marathon of mow-

ing grass begins, May is shaping up to be a busy month for us at 
home and at Zenobia. Parade requests are starting to come in, and 
with Memorial Day arriving in a few short weeks, summer will of-
ficially begin. As a reminder, please send in your requests for pa-
rades, so they can be approved to be covered by our insurance. 

The Saturday, May 14, Ceremonial will be one to remember. First, 
we have moved the start time to late afternoon. We will serve dinner 
at 5 p.m., with ceremonial starting at 6 p.m. The time frame was 
moved later to accommodate our Dramatic Cast, as many of them 
will be attending another Masonic body initiation early that day. We 
will take petitions until the start of the ceremonial. If you have that 
Mason who just can’t make it for a morning ceremonial, this is their 
chance to join Zenobia and enjoy our great fellowship. Also, with a 
great meal being cooked up by the Pitmaster unit, it’s a win-win oc-
casion. So make your plans to come to Zenobia and enjoy a great 
evening of fellowship and welcome our new Nobles. Simply call the 
office and RSVP, so we can have enough food for all.  

A big thank you to all that attended the potentates party on April 
23. The committee planned a great event. My friends from out of 
town were truly impressed by our Shriner hospitality, and they are 
already asking when the next event is taking place, to come back and 
join in on the fun. Lady Alisha and myself enjoyed spending time 
with all of you, and the relaxed setting was a nice change of pace 
for what is traditionally a formal affair.  

Ohio Shrine was held at Aladdin Shrine, and your Divan repre-
sented you well. Many topics were discussed, but the number one 
was membership. Creation is only one aspect of membership. Get-
ting all of our Nobles to join a unit or club is essential for retention 
of our Nobility. If you see a new Noble, introduce yourself and get 
our new Nobles involved with Zenobia. You’ll find that they will join 
in the fun and love Zenobia as we all do. 

Well Nobles, get out and sell those onions and get your tabloid spots 
picked out. Remember to have fun, after all you are a Zenobia Shriner! 

Happy Mothers Day to all our moms, and remember all moms 
like flowers. 

Until next time, keep a warm heart and a big smile. 
Ty Stout, Potentate

NOTICE OF  
SPECIAL ELECTION 

May 12, 2022 
Due to one of Zenobia’s Representatives,  
to the Imperial Session, resigning because  
of his inability to serve, Zenobia will hold a 

Special Election to fill the vacancy.    
The election will be held at the  

Stated Meeting which starts at 7:30 p.m. 
Notice from Zenobia Recorder.

ZENOBIA ELECTION MAY 12, 2022 
Shriners International Bylaws 
Election Regulations, §325.11 

§325.1 l(a) Electioneering. A candidate for an elected office in a Shrine temple may 
print, publish and circulate during the year he is seeking the elected office, a resume con-
sisting of his educational background, his vocational history and his Masonic and Shrine 
record. Except as provided in the prior sentence, the printing, publication, circulating or 
distribution of resolutions, letters, telegrams, tickets, email or other devices, by a unit, club, 
noble, or group of nobles, suggesting, recommending, opposing, or containing the names 
of proposed candidates for office in the temple is prohibited. 

§325.1 l(b) Expenditures Prohibited. The expenditure of money for gifts, favors or en-
tertainment on behalf of a candidate for elected office is prohibited. 

§325.1 l(c) Violation. For any violation of (a) or (b), the Imperial Potentate may suspend 
any offending noble, and he may declare the election of the officers void and order a new 
election. 

§325.1 l(d) Notice. At least one week prior to the annual meeting or any election, the 
temple Recorder shall mail to each member a notice thereof containing this section.

Zenobia can be proud of the 
quality of circus presented. It was 
quite entertaining with many top-
notch performances. Spectators 
are always up-beat and excited 
about the production and thrills 
they experienced. Receiving their 
positive comments, as they leave 
the arena, is very rewarding. 

The success of the circus ex-
perience is dependent upon the 
many volunteers. At any per-
formance there are approxi-
mately 100 individuals who 
donate their time to make the 
event enjoyable. We are fortu-
nate to have such wonderful peo-

ple to work with and to provide 
a memorable experience for the 
spectators. It was nice to have so 
many new Nobles and ladies 
who gave it a try. Several new 
volunteers had such a fun time in 
November, they returned in 
March! The circus cannot hap-
pen without all the wonderful 
volunteers. Thank you, all! 

How did we do in 2022? 
Things came together very well. 
As stated above, the perform-
ances where entertaining, each 
of our services did great from 
shuttles to snow cones and cot-
ton candy, novelties, ushers, 

ticket takers and sellers, all went 
smoothly. The only part that fell 
short was the spectators. We did 
not get the attendance needed to 
be financially successful. Many 
factors play into this and the 
leadership is reviewing options 
and direction available for the 
future growth. Stay tuned! 

The circus is a great event and 
our volunteers are wonderful. 
Let’s “sell” the circus and keep 
it strong! Next circus committee 
meeting will be on Wednesday, 
September 14, at 7 p.m., starting 
with a potluck at 6:15. See you 
at the circus in 2023. 

THANK YOU!!! 
The Zenobia meat raffle committee would like to thank all those that attended our 
second annual event. Preparations are underway for our next raffle. Keep your eye 
on the Hadji for an announcement.                               Zenobia Meat Raffle Committee 

Nobles, it seams like we are 
having a Special Election every 
time we turn around. Illustrious 
Sir Dennis Gable will not be 
able to attend Imperial Session 
this year, because of a personal 
commitment to family. We there-
fore need to replace him as a 
Representative to Imperial Ses-
sion, which will be held this July 
in Minneapolis, Minnesota. His 
resignation was accepted, with 
regrets, at the April stated meet-
ing, and Illustrious Sir Ty Stout 

called for a Special Election to 
be held on Thursday, May 12. 

Saturday, May 14, is the 
Spring Ceremonial date. Please 
check with your lodge brothers 
to see if they are interested in 
joining the Shrine. I feel we have 
great events and help support 
one of the greatest philanthro-
pies in the world, Shriners Hos-

pitals for Children. This ceremo-
nial is not starting in the morn-
ing, but will begin with an 
evening meal at 5 p.m., followed 
by degree at 6 p.m. Bring a peti-
tion to the stated meeting on 
May 12, and then join us for the 
Ceremonial.  

We are getting close to the  
Continued on page 10 



Page 10                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    May 2022

ZENOBIA HADJI 
Issued monthly except July and August 

ZENOBIA SHRINERS 
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The Shine Hospitals for Children is celebrating its 100th Anniversary this year  
and Shriners are celebrating their Sesquicentennial. Cost to petition Zenobia is 
reduced to $150.00 for 2022. There is a Ceremonial May 14, 2022

PETITION FOR INITIATION AND MEMBERSHIP
ZENOBIA 
SHRINE 

8048 Broadstone Blvd. 
Perrysburg, OH 43551 

419-661-9200 
 

For Office use only: 
Creation 
Number:_____________

TO THE ILLUSTRIOUS POTENTATE, OFFICERS AND NOBLES OF ZENOBIA SHRINE, 
SITUATED IN NORTHWEST OHIO: 

 

I, ____________________________________________ hereby declare that I am a Master Mason in good standing in 
(Please Print Your Full Name) 

_________________________ Lodge, Number__________ Located in_______________________________________ 
                                                                                                                                           (City & State) 

Which is a Lodge recognized by or in amity with the Conference of Grand Masters of North America. Furthermore, I have 
resided at my current address for not less than 6 months, as required by the Bylaws of Shriners International.  
I respectfully pray that I may be made a Noble of the Mystic Shrine and become a member of Zenobia Shrine. 
 
If I be found worthy, and my request granted, I promise to conform  to the Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws of 
Shriners International and the Bylaws and Ceremonies of Zenobia Shrine. 
 
Birthplace _____________________________________________ Date of Birth ______________________________ 
 
Were you ever a DeMolay? __________ If so, what was the Chapter name and location?_________________________ 
 
Profession or Occupation___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Have you previously applied for admission to any Temple of the Order? _______Where? __________ When? ________  
 
Residence Address _____________________________________________________________________________________ 
                                (Street)                                                                                                                  (County) 
 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 
                               (City)                                                                         (State)                                  (Zip) 
 
Business Address ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
                                (Street)                                                                                                                  (County) 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
                               (City)                                                                         (State)                                  (Zip)

Home Phone _________________________________________ 
 
Business Phone_______________________________________ 
 
Email Address________________________________________ 
 
Wife’s Name_______________________ Fez Size___________ 
 
Signature_____________________________ Date___________ 
 
Recommended and Vouched for on the Honor of 
 
Noble_____________________________ Member #_________ 
 
Noble_____________________________ Member #_________ 

For Office Use Only 
 

Elected on ___________ Created on ___________ 
 
$____________ Received on__________________ 
 
Balance $__________ Received on_____________ 

o M/C  o Visa  o Check  o Cash 
 

Account # _________________________________ 
 
Expiration Date _____________ Check _________ 
 

INITIATION, DUES & FEES $150.00 
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parade season; remember you 
must have the Potentate’s ap-
proval to parade as a Shriner. 
Send request for approvals to the 
office or email to recorder 
@zenobiashriners.com. 

Shrine Sportsmen event is 
Saturday, October 1, with early 
bird drawings monthly. Buy 
your tickets now. 

The May stated meeting will 
be held on Thursday, the 12th. 
Please attend, if you are able. 
Please stay safe.  

Yours in the Faith, 
Dick Fries, Recorder 

WANTED 
A clean, dry space  

to store a WWII Jeep  
parade vehicle. 
Scott Harder

Greetings Nobles, 
We had another successful 

meat raffle, and fun was had by 
ALL!! If you were not there, you 
missed a great time and the op-
portunity to take meat home. 
Your Illustrious Potentate and I 
are going to try and have another 
meat raffle in November, so 
keep your ears at attention for 
this news.   

Please get out and sell tickets 
for the Sportsmen’s Extrava-
ganza, so it may be another suc-
cessful fund-raiser for the 
Temple.  

Thank you to all the Nobles 
who ordered onions, they should 

be arriving any time now for de-
livery.  

Please continue to support Il-
lustrious Sir Ty Stout and his 
Lady Alisha on their Potentate 
Trip, as it will be a great time.   

Wyatt has handed out several 
kids’ pins recently to those chil-
dren at the Easter Egg Hunt, and 
wants to thank all those others 
(adults) who donated to him and 
asked for a pin already. He has 
many ideas to improve the kids’ 
space for other children to enjoy 
when events are at Zenobia.  

Until next time… 
Chief Rabban 

Todd Miller

 

Greetings  
from the  

Chief Rabban

2022 PARADE SEASON 
Nobles, you are required to get the Potentate’s permis‐
sion to participate in a parade. The Temple’s insurance 
does not cover you or your Unit or Club if you have not 
received permission from the Potentate to participate 
in a parade. You need to submit your request to the 
Temple or email a request to the Potentate or Temple. 
You can not get permission after the parade date.

Greetings Pitmasters, 
April was a busy month. A 

few cooking gigs and, of course, 
assisting at the Zenobia meat raf-
fle. Fun was had by all and every-
body is looking forward to the 
next one. Meetings are going 
well, and our educational time 
has been exceptional. Many 
events are popping for the sum-
mer, so keep an eye on your email 
for all those important dates, and 
let us know if you can assist. 

The Zenobia Zinger tastings 
are still happening and if you 
want a taste come on down to 
Zenobia on the third Monday of 
the month. We dine at 6:30, with 
a short meeting to follow.   

A big thanks to Noble Kevin 
Ridgeway for picking up our 
main course for the April meet-
ing, GnR cafe bologna! Cooked 
up fresh by our members. With 
all the delicious sides it was just 
like being there.   

Well Pitmasters, warm 
weather is here, get out and 
enjoy your grill and the fellow-
ship that it always generates. 

Until we “meat” again, keep 
the charcoal hot and the fruit 
wood burning.                        Ty

Pitmasters
Calling all euchre players. We 

play the third, fourth and fifth (if 
there is one) Thursdays at Zeno-
bia (6:30 p.m.). Dave Coy and 
Mel Micham joined our regulars, 
Tom Binder, Bud Crary, Ken 
Janicki and myself. It’s a fun 
evening.  

Vidalia onions will be here 
the first week of May. The only 
time you cry is when they are 
gone.  

Tickets are available for the 
Sportsmen’s Extravaganza, to be 
held on Saturday, October 1. 
Early bird drawings are already 
being held. 

Get well wishes to Jeff 
Storey, who is recovering from 
back surgery. Get well to any 
others that I may not be aware 
of. 

Bernie Welniak, P.P., 330

A big welcome to new mem-
ber Dave Coy and his Lady 
Emily. Kudos to Tom Binder 
P.P., Bud Crary and Ken Janicki 
for presenting colors at the 
Shrine Circus. Also, thanks to 
those who helped support the 
circus.  

Bud Crary is looking at 
adding a new logo to the polo 
shirts the Patrol makes available 
to Zenobia membership. It will 
have a fez, making it more rec-
ognizable to the fraternity. 
Thank you, Bud, for all your 
work with the sale of shirts and 
decals.  

Due to another function at 
Zenobia, our old timers steak 
roast has been changed to Satur-
day, July 16. Please note this on 
your calendar. Jim Gottrun, who 
has provided dinner music at our 
last several Christmas parties, 
was recently recognized by the 
local jazz community at the 
Toledo Club. A proclamation 
was presented from the Toledo 
City Council. Congrats, Jim!  

Patrol
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SHRINERS SHOULD BE FAMILIAR WITH AND VISIT THESE WEB SITES: 
www.shrinersvillage.com                     beashrinernow.com

Sara’s Travels invites you to join  
Potentate Ty Stout  
and Lady Alisha  

on a Shrine Cruise up the eastern seaboard. Aboard the 

Carnival Magic 
September 17-24, 2022 

                                                                                                                                                       

Cruise Rates based on 2 people per room.  
$500 deposit per room due at time of booking.  

Final payment is 90 days prior to sailing. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                      

Canada & New England  
From New York, NY 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

Interior rooms:    Starting at $514 per person  
Ocean View rooms:   Starting at $714 per person  

Balcony Rooms:   Starting at $909 per person  
                                                                                                                                                                                                      

Transportation to and from NYC cruise terminal on tour bus  
additional $220 per person 

                                                                                                                                                   

For more Information  
Contact: Sara Root - Sara’s Travels  
@419-307-7693 phone, text or 
sara@sarastravels.com 
sarastravels.com 

Join us as we ride the waves…

TOY DONATION 
Bud Connolly and Larry Ku-

jaway of Zenobia Roadrunners 
stopped by with a large donation 
of toys, stuffed animals and gift 
cards, on behalf of Ladies Orien-
tal Shrine of North America, 
Dendarah Court #10. 

Ms. Micheal Widrig 
Coordinator, Marketing 

 and Communications

Tiffin Shrine Club Dinner Meeting

K 
N 
O 
C 
K 
I 
N 
G

OPPORTUNITY
Units, Clubs and 
Affiliates take the 
opportunity to 
submit a picture  
of your meeting  
or event to be 
included in the 
Hadji. 
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ZENOBIA SHRINE SNOWBIRDS
Zenobia Shrine 2022 Snow-

bird luncheon with Ladies was 
held February 28, in Sarasota, 
Florida, at Der Dutchman 
Restaurant. Co-Chairs for this 
event were Jim and Jan Gates, 
Sharon Rigby and Ill. Sir Jeff 
Kuhn. 

Ill. Sir Ty Stout, Zenobia 
2022 Potentate, and his mother 
Kathy Stout were honored 

Others attending were Ill. Sir 
Doug and Dorothy Curry, Ill. Sir 
Jeff Kuhn and Sharon Rigby, 
Don and Shelie Falkenberg, Jim 

and Jan Gates, Faye Grevis, 
Dena Grevis Smith, John and 
Julie Harder, Herb and Shelia 
Renfer, Lowell and Diane Hart-
man, Scott Jones, Steve Kelly, 
Dave and Karen Kennedy, Mar-
garet LeMaster, Larry and Sue 
Neuber, Cathy Perry, Mike and 
Cathleen Shobe, Randy and 
Glenna Taylor, and John and 
Brenda Weslow. 

Zenobia 2023 snowbird 
luncheon will be held Monday, 
February 27, at Der Dutchman, 
Sarasota, Florida.

Zenobia Shrine 

Divan Night 
Sponsored by 

Fremont Shrine Club 

Ole Zim’s Wagon Shed 
1375 St. Rt. 590 • Gibsonburg, OH 43431 

August 3, 2022 Social – 6:00 P.M. Dinner – 6:30 P.M. 
Family Style served Buffet by Staff Ham, Roast Beef, Chicken Mashed Potatoes, Noodles, Pie All Masons and Shriners are invited. 

(Your check is your reservation ­ $24.00 per person) Make checks payable to Fremont Shrine Club Mail to: Kathy Stout,  832 Stilwell Avenue, Fremont, OH 43420 
Reservations Due by July 19, 2022 

Due to the nature of this event we are unable  
to take call­in or walk in reservations.



Howdy ta all ma Cuzzins and 
you Flatlanders out there! 

Welcome to spring in Ohio! 
Rain, sunny and warm, snowing, 
sunny and cold, not much sun – 
wow!! I hope it makes up its 
mind soon! 

On March 27, our sixth an-
nual soup spectacular took 
place. And what an event it 
was!! We were blessed with 13 

different varieties of soup for us 
to taste and vote on! After the 
tasting, and vote counting was 
over, one person won first prize 
for both the “best tasting” and 
“most popular” soups! That per-
son was Dorothy Welniak! Con-
gratulations, Dorothy!! Also for 
our enjoyment there were some 
all beef hot dogs that added to 
the soup experience! We were 
pleased that 54 cuzzins and 
friends were there to enjoy soup 
and and have a good time!  

We had an auction where two 
“Hillbilly Outhouse” birdhouses 
(constructed and donated by 
Cuzzin Tom Mohr), as well as 

some flavored beverages were 
up for auction! A tummy filling 
treat for all! And all that for no 
cost to anyone who decided to 
join us! The only sad part of the 
evening was of the six plus No-
bles who said they were going to 
join our clan that day. Only one 
showed up! Thank you now 
Cuzzin Tom for being there!!! 

Our regular meeting was held 
at Zenobia on April 1. No 
Foolin! There were 24 of the 
cuzzins that came out with pot 
luck foods in hand! The 
overview of the soup spectacular 
was discussed, as well as the fu-
ture of parading this year. We 
will continue, but keep a close 
watch on the costs, and the pos-
sibility of modifying our routine!  

Our next meeting will be on 
Friday, May 6, at Zenobia. 
Gather at 5:30 and eat at 6. 

 HONOR THE COB! 
Old Guy
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Chief Rabban Todd Miller &  

his Lady Melissa 

Invite you to Join Them in Paradise in 
the Bahamas with Magic Cruises. 

RIU Palace Paradise Island 

February 25-March 1 2023 

All inclusive trip on an adult only resort.   

$1,149/person (air昀ight not included) 

Informa琀onal mee琀ng on May 14, 2022 at 11:00 am  

Zenobia Temple  

Chief Rabban Todd Miller  
& his Lady Melissa  

Invite you to Join Them  
in Paradise in the Bahamas 

with Magic Cruises.  
RIU Palace Paradise Island  

February 25‐March 1, 2023  
All inclusive trip on an adult only resort. 
$1,149/person (airflight not included) 

Informational meeting on May 14, 2022,  
at 11:00 a.m., at Zenobia Temple

All the Shrine centers that support Erie (including Zenobia) will be 
featured.  We would like as many Nobles from Zenobia as possible to 
come out and support this momentous event. 
“Good Afternoon Illustrious Sirs and Nobles, 
We cordially invite each of our supporting temples to join us in cele-
brating our 95th Anniversary of SHC – Erie, 100th Anniversary of 
Shriners Hospitals for Children and 150th Anniversary of Shriners 
International at our upcoming Walk for LOVE and Shriners Day.” 

Dear Nobles, 
Grace and peace to you and 

yours in the name of the Great 
Creator. 

In the light opera “Camelot,” 
the knights are heard singing 
about, “The lusty month of 
May.” I don’t know about how 
lusty it is, but I do know May 
brings us the expectation of sum-
mer winds and warm sunny 
days. How glorious is our Great 
Creator that He has once again 
opened His creation to the 
beauty of His creative presence. 

H 
A 
T

CHAPLAINʼS

 

Hillbilly 
Notes

How fortunate are we that we are 
privileged to enjoy those gifts. 

As Shrine/Masons, we are 
asked questions of faith. How 
can we not see that the world 
around us verifies our response. 
All of the Creator’s blessings lay 
before us. Not just in the beauty 
of the world, but in the hearts 
and lives of those whom He has 
given us.  

In our answer to our obliga-
tion we are bound to the cares 
and needs of those around us. 
Boys and girls with special 
needs are of special significance 
within our lodge and fraternity. 
How we fulfill our promises are 
the hallmark of a Shrine/Mason. 
Ask yourself who do I know 
needs my special help. It doesn’t 
need to be much. We all know 
someone. Let them know that 
you care. 

Hugh W. Bowland 
Chaplain Zenobia Shrine



Random Shots  
from the Marksmen 

On April 7, the Marksmen 
held their monthly shoot for 

bragging rights at Towers Ar-
mory, Woodville Road. Both .22 
rimfire rifles and handguns were 
used. Bragging rights are as  
follows (100 points possible): 
Doug Barchent, 97 Rifle, Pistol 
93, 92 (Hi Standard/Ruger);  
Ray Miller, 94 Rifle (Anschutz); 
Jim Pease, 89 Pistol, and Skip 
Schenck, 77 Pistol (New Brown-
ing Buck Mark Camper-First 
Shoot). 

Bragging rights for the unit’s 
shoot on Saturday, April 23, at 
Hillsdale College’s John Halter 
Shooting Center will be reported 
in the next Hadji. Conventional 
trap will be shot, and Interna-
tional Trap (also called Bunker or 
Olympic trap) is available for this 
who might want to give it a try. 

Please watch the Hadji and 
other communications from the 
Marksmen for the dates and 
times of upcoming training and 
education programs hosted by 
the Marksmen. 

Last, but certainly not least, 
please mark your calendars for 
Saturday, May 14, and Saturday, 
June 4. May 14 is Ceremonial 
and the Marksmen will provide 
an opportunity at Ceremonial to 
see if you can “Pit the Ace.” This 
activity is open to all Nobles. 
June 4 is the date of the Marks-
men’s Second Annual Big Game 
Shoot held at Zenobia Shrine. 
This was a great event last year 
and is open to all Nobles, family 
and friends. Not sure what these 
activities are? You owe it to 
yourself to come and find out.  

If you enjoy any of the shoot-
ing sports or life in the great out-
doors, please come and see us. 
The unit has a shoot the first 
Thursday of each month and 
holds a business meeting at Zeno-
bia the third Thursday of each 

month. Please call Vice President 
Skip Schenck at 419-490-3388 or 
email chas.schenck@yahoo.com, 
or Director Mike Ray at 419-
902-6132 or email mpray1997 
@hotmail.com. We look forward 
to getting to know you.
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 Washington DC Trip

Save the Date
November 2nd to November 6th November 2nd to November 6th

The Highlanders are looking 
forward to the upcoming Zeno-
bia Ceremonial on Saturday, 
May 14. This will be an interest-
ing event, in that it will not com-
mence until later in the afternoon 
to accommodate a gathering of 
another Masonic body. Please 
watch your email for further in-
formation specific to Highlander 
activities at this event. 

Plans are in the works to  
re-establish an email listserve to 
replace zthighlanders@yahoo 
.com, to better communicate ac-
tivities of the Highlanders. The 
exchange of information via 
email has suffered a bit since 
Yahoo discontinued this aspect 
of their service. We have located 
another free listserve provider 
and this should be up and run-
ning within the next month. 
Also, please be sure to like our 
Facebook page. 

There will be a couple of ad-
ditional Saturday Work Bees for 
the unit. One will be to organize 
our storage lockers at the Shrine. 
The beverage lockers are in good 
shape, but our other lockers need 
some organization and construc-
tion to make them more usable. 
We also will have a session for 
uniform sales and swaps. The 
unit has some property that 
needs organized, sold or culled. 
Many members also have sur-
plus uniform parts. If we can get 
a handle on the extent of our unit 
surplus and individual member 
surplus, with appropriate public-
ity and promotion we can have a 
“yard sale.”  

In the meantime, Highlander 
members, please keep our Tues-
day Highlander meetings at 
Zenobia on your calendar. Un-
less you hear otherwise, we meet 
every Tuesday at Zenobia, be-
ginning between 6 and 7 p.m. 
Non-Highlanders are always 
welcome! Please email Director 
Dave Coy at shootingcpa@ 
gmail.com or call/text him at 
517-270-0741, to give the unit a 
heads-up that you will be attend-
ing.

 

Highlander 
Hi-Lites

 
Zenobia 

Marksmen



The Fremont Shrine Club met 
in April and was able to begin 
with a fresh start to the year. 
Thanks to all who stepped up to 
help with this new beginning. 
There are many activities 
planned, making this another 
busy year. 

First event will be onions. 
Once they arrive, we will again 
be at the bank branch greeting 
customers. Please contact Den-

nis Gable (419-603-8053) to 
schedule your three-hour shift. 
Do not wait as we should sell out 
in five days! 

Another big event for the 
FSC is the Divan Night dinner at 
Ole Zim’s. This annual event 
will be on Wednesday, August 3. 
There is always wonderful fel-
lowship that evening, however, 
this year is really special. We get 
to honor our own Ty Stout, who 
serves as the Zenobia Potentate. 
Save this date, make your reser-
vation early and be there to sup-
port Ty and First Lady Alisha. 

Our next meeting will be 
Thursday, May 19. Our last 
meeting was at the Monticello 
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UPCOMING KEY EVENTS
May 12 – Stated Meeting 
May 14 – Ceremonial 
May 30 – Memorial Day 
June 4 – Marksmen Big Game 

Shoot 
June 5 – Shriners Childrens Erie 

95th Anniversary 
June 9 – Stated Meeting 

June 10-12 – Tabloid Sales 

June 18 – Clown Golf Outing 

June 19 – Father’s Day

At the last meeting of the 
Jeepsters, it was decided to move 
the meeting from the second 
Monday of each month to the 
third Monday, at 6:30 p.m. The 
Jeepsters will meet at the Zeno-
bia Shrine Center, where one of 
Zenobia’s newest units, the Pit 
Masters, also are meeting. The 
Jeepster members will be the 
beneficiaries of the Pit Masters 
culinary talents, as they agreed 
to be chefs and prepare a meal 
prior to the respective meetings. 

We had a successful circus, in 
spite of St. Patrick’s Day cele-
brations and monster trucks next 
door. According to one of our 
long-time members, Norm Bur-
rows, who helped prepare the 
novelty toys, it was a good year 
for the sale of big balloon aliens. 

Noble Burrows was elated 
when the Jeepsters were asked to 
post the colors on the last night 
of the circus. Burrows, Jack 
Green and Gene Gordon pre-
sented the colors at the start of 
the last act of the circus for 
spring, 2022. Noble Burrows re-
ported he has helped with the 
circus for many years and this 
was the first time the Jeepsters 
were asked to present the colors, 
and they were honored to do so. 

Please remember the Nobles 
and their families who are in 
need of comfort. 

Ronald R. Smith 
Director of Zenobia Jeepsters

ʻBEEPSʼ 
 from 
 the

 

Tiffin 
Shrine Club

Zenobia Tiffin Shrine Club 
dinner meeting with the ladies 
was held March 24, at Tiffin 
Elks, with a fine baked chicken 
dinner. This was attended by 37. 

President Brady introduced 
First Vice President Jim Gates, 
Second Vice President Bill 
Brunn and Treasurer Ken Foy. 
Secretary Kuhn is still in 
Florida. Other dignitaries in-
cluded Ambassador John Aver, 
CR Todd Miller and Zenobia 
2022 Potentate Ty Stout. 

Ill. Sir Stout thanked everyone 
who worked the Shrine circus. 

Ill. Sir Stout talked about up-
coming events: Zenobia meat 
raffle was sold out; Potentate’s 
Party on April 23, and Ceremo-
nial Saturday, May 14. Please 
get petitions in soon. 

The next Tiffin Shrine meet-
ing will be Thursday, May 26, at 
Reino’s Party Room.

Fremont 
Shrine Club

Lodge, so watch for location, if 
different. All Nobles and ladies 
are welcome. Send your $14/per-
son to John Avers at 3640 County 
Road 223, Clyde, Ohio 43410. 
Your check is your reservation. 
Hope to see you there!

Findlay 
Shrine Club

Greetings Nobles, 
Thank you, Nobles and 

ladies, for all your help with the 
onion sale. Whether you bought, 

sold, or both, we greatly appre-
ciate your help in this worthy en-
deavor. The onions will arrive 
around the time you are reading 
this article or soon thereafter. 
Enjoy and if you are not too 
stingy, share those golden orbs 
with your friends and family. 
Let’s get a few more on the hook 
for next year’s sale.  

Our next effort as a club will 
come in June with tabloids. 
Please consider helping in dis-
tributing and enlightening the 
public of our fabulous philan-
thropy.  

Please keep an eye on the 
Hadji and your monthly newslet-
ter, as it informs you of all the 

events taking place in and 
around Zenobia. Our Potentate 
and the Divan have many 
planned events and activities to 
enjoy, so mark your calendar and 
get out of the house.  

Zenobia meets the second 
Thursday of the month and Find-
lay SC meets on the first Satur-
day of each month at 10 a.m., 
after the Blue Lodge breakfast in 
the Findlay Masonic Complex, 
303 Osborn Avenue. Please call 
Jim / 419-421-6396 or Chuck / 
419-306-9559 with any in-
quiries.
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Care 
Concern 
Compassion

8883 Browning Drive  
Waterville, Ohio 43566-9757 

Phone 419/878-4055  
Fax 419/878-4362

A Subsidiary of 
The Ohio Masonic Home

Browning Masonic 
Community, Inc.

 

 TOLEDO COIN 
EXCHANGE INC. 

Over 50 Years Experience 

ALL COINS & PRECIOUS METALS 
B O U G H T    •   S O L D   •   A P P R A I S E D 

Northwest Ohio’s Leading Numismatic Specialists 
Pocket Watches • Jewelry 

Silver & Gold Items • Masonic Items 
Masonic Items On Display 

LUCAS COUNTY PROBATE APPROVED 

5590 Monroe Street (1 mile west of Franklin Park Mall) 

 
Tuesday-Thursday-Friday, 10-6; Wednesday, 10-8; Saturday, 9-3

419-885-3444 Toll Free Number 
888-795-6446

Greetings from the Zenobia 
Campers! 

What happens in May? May 
Day – Mothers Day – and Me-
morial Day! And hopefully, get-
ting warmer and dryer! Enjoy 
the month! 

Our March meeting found us 
at KemoSabes Roadhouse Grill 
in Fostoria. (No, Tonto was not 
there!) It was a unique name, 
and a unique place! There were 
16 campers, including our Divan 
Rep. Kevin Ridgway and Renee. 
Another Divan member, Doug 
MaGee, joined us, as he is now 
a member and was our wagon-
master for this month! Good job, 
Doug! 

Our April 9 Campers meeting 
was held at Tony’s Restaurant 
and Pub in Findlay. Dave and Pat 
were our wagonmasters. Good 
choice!  

Then comes our FIRST camp 
out. Rod and Ellen are leading us 
to Crystal Rock Campground 
(Near Castila), 710 Crystal Rock 
Avenue, Sandusky, 419-684-
7177, on May 10 to 13. We will 
have full hook ups and pull 
through sites. Here is a wild 
thought – if you have any type of 
camping unit – truck camper, 

ZENOBIA CAMPERS
 

CLOWNS

Hidey-Ho Nobles, 
Things are picking up for the 

Clowns. Ballooning events are 
taking place and some of our 
Clown members have traveled to 
more than one circus in Michi-
gan to support our brother 
Clowns with their circuses. 
Thank you for your outstanding 
representation of our Clown 
Unit.  

We have a few parades on our 
schedule and more are expected 
to come in, as most areas begin 
to open up from the restrictions 
we have had to go through.  

The Clowns continue to be 
one of the units in the forefront 
promoting the Shrine’s philan-

Illustrious Sir Norman A. 
Earley’s 1981 Potentate jewel 
has been returned by his family. 
We are very appreciative, for we 
have a dire need of them. If you 
find you are no longer wearing 
yours, please consider returning 
it so it can be used by those in 
your Shrine line and/or Divan 
members who will be in need of 
them in the future.  

We saw Recorder Emeritus 
LeRoy and Bonnie Williams at a 
fish fry in Grand Rapids, Ohio. 
LeRoy is director of the 
Mounted Patrol. They still go to 
Reed Road to camp out and ride. 
They said to say “Hi.” We have 
many good memories from 
when we were going through the 
Divan line. 

Speaking about memories, do 
you remember when Illustrious 
Sir John Gumpf had the Zenobia 
Shrine Night at Raceway Park, 
or when Illustrious Sir Ted Fos-
ter held the Walleye Fishing Der-
bys on Lake Erie, or when 
Illustrious Sir Neil Smith had a 
rodeo at Wood County Fair-
grounds. I also can remember 
when the Shrine Circus snake 
charmer made eye contact with 
my wife, Dorothy. She took off 
running, right in to Illustrious Sir 
Fred Leverton’s arms, at the 
other end of the arena. Fred said, 
boy she was ‘haulin the mail,’ al-
most knocking him over. Every-
one had a special event or 
memorable occasion. 

Please support our current 
Divan and Illustrious Sir Ty, as 
they make their memories. 

Get well wishes to our sick 
and shut-ins. 

Bernie Welniak, P.P., 330

#8

2022 - ZENOBIA’S CLUBS & UNITS A-to-Z 
Schedule of Meetings - Some of the Who, What & When of Zenobia 

UNITS                                        Who to Contact                                                     Meets 
CAMPERS                                           Tom Mohr                                    419-836-6139                     2nd weekend (May-October); 2nd Sunday (November-April) 
CLOWNS                                             Chuck Insley                               419-306-9559                     3rd Thursday 
DIRECTORʼS STAFF                          Sonny Bunde                              419-474-6022                     3rd Tuesday 
DRAMATIC CAST                               Charlie Murphy                            419-351-6292                     1st Monday 
EVZONES                                           Ron Przybylski                            419-539-7753                     2nd Wednesday 
HIGHLANDERS                                  Dave Coy                                    517-263-6468                     Every Tuesday at Zenobia 
HORNETS                                           Vaughn Riffle                               419-585-5716                     3rd Wednesday at Tiffin Temple 
JEEPSTERS                                       Jack Green                                 419-457-6488                     3rd Monday 
LANCERS                                           Barry VanHoozen                        419-575-3911                      1st Saturday at 9:15 a.m.  
LEGION OF HONOR                          Boyd Durain                                419-957-8404                     2nd/4th Monday (2nd E-Board, 4th Dinner Meeting) 
MARKSMEN                                        Mike Ray                                     419-902-6132                     3rd Thursday at 7:00 p.m. at Zenobia 
MOTORCYCLE ESCORT                   Eric Erickson                               419-349-2972                     1st Tuesday 
MYSTICS                                            Howard Shirling                           419-409-0687                      
PAST MASTER UNIT                          Tim Larimore                               419-303-3109                     Before Stated Meeting, unless announced otherwise 
PATROL                                               Kenneth Janicki                           419-882-5657                     1st Thursday 
PILOTS                                                Jeff Hamons                                419-304-0011                     3rd Thursday 
PIT MASTERS                                     Dave Hefflinger                           419-265-3339                     3rd Monday at 6:30 p.m. at Zenobia 
ROADRUNNERS                                Tom Hilton                                   419-967-0081                     10 a.m. second Saturday of Jan./Mar./May/Sep./Nov. 
TEMPLE GUARDS                              Al Linke                                       419-699-6822                     1st Tuesday 
WISEGUYS                                         Robbie Franks                             419-514-9666                     3rd Saturday 

CLUBS 
FINDLAY                                           Jim Warren                               419-894-6347                   1st Saturday a.m. (usually) 
FIRELANDS                                     Tom Gilbert                               419-668-5715                   1st Monday (usually) 
FREMONT                                        Steve Kelly                               419-603-2696                   3rd Thursday 
NORTHWEST                                  Keith Winnie                             419-782-6347                   4th Thursday (usually) 
OTTAWA COUNTY                           Lyle Oberhaus                          419-862-2844                   4th Thursday (except November) 
TIFFIN                                              Ken Foy                                    419-618-1193                   4th Thursday (usually) 
VAN WERT                                       D. Chris Wilson                         419-447-6882                   Contact for schedule 

AFFILIATES 
CABIRI                                              Dennis Gable                            419-603-8053                   2nd Thursday at 5:30 p.m., before Stated Meeting 
DENDARAH COURT #10                 Alisha Stout                              419-680-6614                   AlishaTy@hotmail.com 
HILLBILLYʼS CLAN #75                    Rod “Old Guy” Wilhelm            419-262-5401                   1st Friday of the month, except July, Aug. and Dec . 

(It is the responsibility of the Units - Clubs - Affiliates to report any additions or corrections to the Hadji Editor or Zenobia Recorder) 
Units - Clubs - Affiliates — Check Your Mail Box at the Shrine 

Nobles, remember to check out all the latest news about our Shrine events and your unit on the E Hadji at www.zenobiashriners.com.

IF THERE ARE ANY ERRORS IN THE LIST BELOW, CALL THE OFFICE AT 419-661-9200

The parade season will be 
starting in only a few weeks. 
Lancers, have you made your se-
lections on which parades you 
can attend? If not, please re-
spond to Waller’s email ASAP. 

 

Lancers

thropy of helping children in 
need of medical care.  

The Clowns are always look-
ing for more members, and help 
is always available to learn bal-
loon twisting, costuming and 
makeup. Nobles, join us anytime 
you are able, even if just for a 
visit. We meet on the third 
Thursday of each month at the 
Clown building, 1545 Payne Av-
enue, Findlay. Doors open by 
5:30 p.m., and we eat at 6:30 
p.m., business meeting follows. 
All are welcome to attend, 
please call a day or two ahead to 
let us know if you are coming, so 
we have enough food. Call Jim / 
419-421-6396 or Chuck / 419-
306-9559 with any inquiries.

Better yet, come to our business 
meetings at Michaels Bar and 
Grill (Monroe and Michigan) on 
the second Saturday of the 
month. When you attend, you 
not only learn directly about our 
unit, but also can be heard. Note: 
Our Saturday, May 14, meeting 
will be a work session at Bowers 
starting at 9 a.m.! 

There is a great deal going on 
with the Lancers. From parade 
planning to new car body de-
signs, many items are being dis-
cussed and your input is valued. 
Attend the stated meetings and 
stay as late as you want socializ-
ing and storytelling with the 
Lancers who are always there! 
Lancers support Zenobia and 
this was shown by the terrific 
turnout at the circus making cot-
ton candy. Thanks to all who 
were able to get there and help. 
Well done, Lancers! 

Not a Lancer? Interested in 
becoming one? Contact Barry or 
Karl, speak to a Lancer at the 
stated meeting or attend the busi-
ness meeting. We welcome new 
members and enjoy sharing 
about the Lancer experience. 
Hope you choose to parade in a 
little red car.

trailer, motorhome, pop-up  or 
tent – join us! This time of year 
the population at the camp-
grounds is light! I am sure that 
you could join us! Give them a 
call and tell them you are going 
to visit with the Zenobia Shrine 
Campers. They will park you 
with us!! You could give us a try. 
You might like us! 

Enjoy the weather and come 
visit us!!! And don’t forget … 

KEEP THOSE CAMPFIRES 
BURNING!                         Rod


